Minutes of the Lothian Maternity Voices Partnership meeting held on 
Thursday 27th October 2022 via Microsoft Teams at 10.00 am.  
A recording of the meeting was made and the link will be made available.
In Attendance:
Mathilde Peace	Lay Chair 
Lyndsay Baird	Administrative Support 
Zoe Brown	NCT Breastfeeding Buddies
Sarah Denniston	La Leche League
Kathryn Lawrence	Kin Collective - Leith Hub
Kat Prangle	Tranent Mother and Baby Together
Nicola Craig	Lay member – Community Support in Dunbar
Virginia Adams	Lay member
Joy Cassidy	Lay member
Catherine Coales	Lay member
Ashley Cowie	Lay member
Laura Doherty	Lay member
Pippa Harvey	Lay member
Julia Iddir	Lay member
Fanny Lena	Lay member
Ezinne Maduka	Lay member
Lorraine Mullan	Lay member
Louise Robertson	Lay member
Mandy Shepherd	Lay member
Claire Smith	Lay member
Robyn Theobald	Lay member and Doula
Kelly Toms	Lay member
Mercedes Perez-Botella	Director of Midwifery
Pauline Smith	Clinical Manager RIE
Donna Swinney	Clinical Manager RIE
Hanan Mustafa	Consultant Obstetrician - RIE
Yvonne Cunningham	Specialty Doctor – St John’s Hospital
Charlotte Scott	Consultant Anaesthetist 
Emma Jamie	Charge Midwife – St John’s Labour Ward
Melanie Gunning	MNPI
Catrina Wade	Health Visiting
Sharon Thomson	Family Nurse Partnership
Karen Ormiston	Assistant Programme Manager
Em Thompson	Edinburgh Pregnancy Research Team
Sarah Foley	Lecturer Developmental Psychology, Edinburgh

Guests:
Wendy Mak	EPRT
Eliane Ferrier	Lay Member	- observing
Julia Critchley	Consultant Anaesthetist
Cassandra Ferguson	Registrar - Anaesthetics
	
Apologies: Kirsten Coull, Torya Hughes, Alison Hagan, Andie Hewitt, Chiara Allsup, Emma Cashmore-Gordon, Cat Berry, Eilidh MacDonald-Harte, Laura Stirrat, Maria Wood, Maddy Welsh, Clair Halliday, Nicola Welsh, Susie Turley and Carrie McIntosh, Sue Shade.
Welcome and Introductions
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were noted.
The Chair mentioned that 14 lay members had attended the pre-meeting.
The Chair gave an update on the MVP membership and welcomed the following new members:
· Lay members Laura Docherty, Anjeli Stewart, Melati Cox and Robyn Theobald.
· Chloe Nelson, Community Midwife with the Willow Team.
· Maddy Welsh, Dads Rock.

The Chair was pleased to welcome Mercedes Perez-Botella, NHS Lothian new Director of Midwifery, who took up her post in August. She introduced Mercedes and invited her to say a few words. Unfortunately, Mercedes had to leave early to attend a prior commitment. Mercedes was looking forward to working closely with the MVP, attending the meetings as and when possible and possibly becoming the Vice Chair.


1.	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
1.1	The minutes of the meeting on 25th August 2022 were accepted as an accurate 	record.
2.	Running Action Note 
2.1	Baby Feeding Journal – No-one was available to give an update.
Action: Melissa Kallat to update the MVP
2.2 	Postnatal Ward Welcome Pack at RIE - It was decided that a new page would be created on NHS Lothian Maternity Services website to host this information. It was shared on NHS Lothian Maternity Facebook page. A QR code of the website page will be created. 
	Action: MP to discuss with Catriona Grainger best way to share this information on the postnatal wards.
2.3	Better Birth Group RIE and Lothian Intrapartum Group – It is hoped that the Better Birth group will reconvene at the Royal infirmary in the Autumn.
2.3.1	The Chair is now a member of the pan-Lothian Intrapartum group and attended their meeting in August. All questions relating to intrapartum care can be put to the group through the MVP Chair.
2.4     Sharing information about service improvements	 - There had been no progress. 
Action: to be kept on the agenda.

2.5	Parent Education:  In-Person Classes:
· Pennywell Community Midwifery Team is back to in-person classes.
· Leith are arranging accommodation.
· Aspen have secured a space at St John’s hospital.
· Stewart is in talks about accommodation and will hopefully get a starting date soon.

Efforts are continuing to try and solve accommodation and staffing issues and return to in-person classes across Lothian.
	Action: update from Maria Wood about in-person classes for February 	MVP
2.6	MNPI link with Colorectal Services - Melanie Gunning had updated the Chair prior to the meeting. One of the clinicians from the Maternity and Neonatal Psychological Interventions team is in touch with the colorectal team about a current patient and it is hoped that this will help forge links and establish a pathway.
3. 	Any Other Matters
3.1 	Tongue-Tie
3.1.1	The issues around diagnosis and referral for surgical procedure are not resolved. Informal feedback indicates that this is affecting a high number of women and babies. It would be useful if parents could feedback formally through either of these channels so that evidence of the issue can be gathered.
	NHS Lothian Patient Experience Team feedback form (giving contact details):
	https://www.nhslothian.scot/.../Online-Feedback-Form.aspx
or the Care Opinion form (anonymously) https://www.careopinion.org.uk/tellyourstory
Action: item to be kept on the agenda
4. 	Homebirth
4.1	This item was postponed until the 15th December MVP meeting as Carrie 	McIntosh had been on call and had attended two homebirths during the night.
5. 	Pain Relief Options
5.1 	Julia Critchley and Cassandra Ferguson presented the current Quality Improvement project which aims to improve maternal satisfaction with epidurals, introduce mobilising with epidurals and increasing the rate of vaginal births in women who choose to have an epidural. They also presented the results of antenatal and postnatal surveys for service users which had been developed and analysed with the support of the MVP.
5.2 	Keeping mobile with an epidural should become the normal expectation. The benefits and examples of what is meant by mobilisation are detailed in the slides attached to these minutes. It was noted that CTG monitoring would still be required. The new protocol is in place at the Royal infirmary of Edinburgh but not yet at St John’s Hospital where more staff training needs to be completed.
	The slides for both presentations are attached.
 5.2.1	It was noted that PIEB stands for Programmed Intermittent Epidural Bolus.
5.3 	The feedback from the surveys had highlighted some gaps in the information 	available for women and action is being taken to address this:
	A new section entitled “Your pain relief options in NHS Lothian” has been 	created on the website. Your pain relief options in NHS Lothian – Maternity Services
	There are plans to produce a video on epidural analgesia.
5.4 	Questions
5.4.1	In response to a question, Julia Critchley explained that being upright does 	not make the epidural less effective.
5.4.2	The question of bladder care was raised. Care should be individualised as the 	response to epidural analgesia was different for everyone. Some women will 	be able to use the toilet and pass urine, others will need to be checked and 	supported as before.
5.4.3	Sharon Thomson asked for the training material to be shared with the FNP 	supervisors.
5.5 	The Chair thanked Julia and Cassandra for their presentations, and it was 	agreed they should be invited back in 6 to 9 months once impact data become 	available.
	Action: Invite JC and CF to the June MVP meeting.
6.	MVP Lay members’ Survey
6.1	The Chair presented a summary of the findings. The data was shared prior to 	the meeting and the presentation slides are attached.
6.2 	Proposed actions:
· Chair to meet with Director of Midwifery
· “Getting to know your MVP” online training sessions
· Add opportunities for ‘lay members only’ meetings 
· Make more use of the Facebook group
· Make more use of the MVP Bulletin
· Create a LinkTree or common platform of all the associations represented
· MVP Diversity Project to start in November 2022
· Explore possibility of an Away Day in 2023

7. 	Joint Project to Increase MVP Diversity
7.1	The Chair thanked Em Thompson of the Edinburgh University Pregnancy 	Research Unit for suggesting the project and supporting a joint application to 	the Wellcome Trust for funding.
7.2	 This will be a two-phased project over 6 months:
· In-person visits to existing groups or organisations that support less-represented parts of the population.
· Development of a social-media campaign and other supports to increase the visibility and reach of the MVP.

7.3 	Members were asked to: 
· Volunteer or recommend a colleague to join the steering group. This will meet once in November and once in the New Year. It is important to have diverse representation on this group.
· Share information about or give a contact person for any suitable organisation or group in Lothian.

	Actions as above for all members.
7.3	Discussion
7.3.1	The provision of interpreters was raised as an issue. Availability of interpreters 	in general and of some languages in particular. The various options (in person, 	phone line, etc…) were not always sufficiently known or suitable.
8. 	AOCB
8.1	There were no other items of competent business to discuss.  
9	Date of the Next Meeting: Thursday 15th December 2022 from10am to 12pm via MS Teams.
10. 	Confirmed dates of MVP Meetings in 2023
	2nd February, 30th March, 1st June, 24th August, 26th October and 14th December.
	
Running Action Note
	ACTION NO.
	DESCRIPTION
	LEAD

	2.1
	Baby feeding journal update
	M Kallat

	2.2
	Postnatal ward welcome pack QR code
	M Peace

	2.3
	Better Birth Group RIE
	L. Rose

	2.4	
	Share Information about service improvements
	E Murdoch/MP

	2.5
	Parent Education – update on in-person classes
	M Wood

	3.1
	Tongue-Tie – gathering evidence
	M Peace

	5.5
	Update on epidural in June 2023
	J Critchley

	7.2
	Consider joining Diversity project steering group
	ALL

	7.2
	Recommend suitable organisations for visits
	ALL



